Leaders’ Handout #2 
Christian Community 
Here are some important things to consider in developing your group into a community:

Be a silent partner- you as the leader should not dominate or take over the meeting or sharing, nor should you protect the group from silence. Sometimes silence is good- don’t be scared of it, it gives people a chance to think, and to sum up the courage to speak.

Use small groups if the group is too large for the activity. Over 15 people and the dynamics begin to change, so don’t be afraid to split the large group into smaller groups.

Offer clear instructions. Lead people by being very clear with your expectations. The explanation and set-up time are very important, so make sure everybody is aware of what to do before you begin (eg prayer times - explain if it’s popcorn, or circle, or what).

Focus on the individual’s personal experience and feelings. These must be dealt with first before moving on to the philosophical and theological implications of any exercise or initiative.

Be sure everybody gets a chance to talk and share. If some won’t talk then go around the circle and ask them directly, "Lisa, how did you feel as you tried to build the pyramid?"

Refrain from giving advice- Your job is to listen to understand before offering any advice. Your goal is for the group by itself to come up with solutions or insights (they may even be better than yours!).

Talk about listening- Explain the importance of listening to understand. Encourage the youth to ask clarifying questions such as, "I don’t quite understand, could you explain that a bit more?"

Discourage tangential discussions- Keep the group focused on an issue or theme.

Affirm each person who shares. Even subtle encouragement helps others to open and share honestly (eg "That’s awesome", "wow", smiles, eye contact).

Never put people down- ever. This will kill any community from developing. Don’t even use put-downs for humorous reasons. You are simply giving permission for everybody else to do the same. Always be affirming. Put-downs cloaked as compliments are still put-downs. (I like you now, but I didn’t use to.)

Gently remind the group that all subjects are not to be discussed in the group. i.e. confessing the sins of other group members is not appropriate. Some things (sexual behavior) a student may regret sharing later. Do your best to keep a discussion from becoming a gripe sessions about school, church, the pastor, parents, etc. Many of these are better in a one-to-one setting.

Confidentiality. Make sure the group knows that what is said in the group should remain in the group.

Model openness and honesty as a leader. Youth will only share as deeply as you do.

